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MINUTES OF KELLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
 

4 MARCH 2020 
 
Present:  John McCartney (chair), Kathryn Newton (vice-chair)  

Mary McCartney, Alison Hardie 
   
In Attendance:  Janet Smith (Clerk) 

1 member of the public and 1 for part of meeting 
   
Apologies:  None 

 
Minute Action 
    
20.03.1 DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

 
No declarations of interest were received 
 

  
 

 
 

20.03.1.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20.03.2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20.03.2.1 
 
 
 
 
20.03.2.2 

PUBLIC MATTERS 
 
The comment made about paint markings on footpaths 
and roads to identify repairs has been passed to NYCC 
and it was confirmed that NYCC will be returning to look 
at the issue. 
 
MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
5 FEBRUARY 2020 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were the accepted as a 
true record Alison Hardie proposed and Kath Newton 
seconded acceptance 
 
MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING  
5 FEBRUARY 2020 
 
None 
 
ACTION LIST UPDATE 
 
There were no new actions. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
20.03.3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 

 SDC – Chairman’s Charity Concert 
 Town & Parish Council Websites – Website 

Accessibility Requirements. Agreed: no action to 
be taken at present 

 Passenger Transport NY – Funding for Supported 
Bus services 2020/21. Comments to be submitted 

 NYCC – Consultation on a new policy on 
developer contributions for education(parishes) 

 SDC – Decision notice – Broach Lane, Kellington 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

JS 
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20.03.4 
 
20.03.4.1 
 
 
 
 
 
20.03.5 
 
20.03.5.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20.03.6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PLANNING 
 
Planning applications 

 Land adjacent Old Vicarage, Kellington. 
Reconsultation on previous application. Amendments 
have been made to the access and there were no further 
comments. 
 
FINANCE UPDATE 
 
Clerk gave an update of the cheque account, savings 
account and payments made. 
 
As at 29 February 2020 as per the bank statement there 
is £24,593.82 in the current account. This includes 
£1,345.00 paid in for allotment rents and contingency. 
There is £4,048.90 in the savings account.  
 
Payments to be made for March total £142.49 
 
s/o Autela Group (clerks salary)                        £   142.49 
 
FLOODING 
 
An issue was raised about the flood water running off the 
fields onto the road on Low Lane. It was stated that the 
drains had worked well in taking the water away. 
 
A comment was made that the height of the flood bank 
was increased after the 2000 floods. 
 
Concerns were expressed about the A19 being closed 
and a comment was made that the road has been 
wearing for several years. 
 
Contact is to be made with the Environment Agency 
urging them to take action regarding the following issues: 

 Flooding inside the flood barrier on Ings Lane and 
the gardens of properties on Water Garth. 

 The steps leading over the bank at the corner of 
Ings Lane and Bird Lane have become dangerous. 
These steps have been reported previously  

 
It is felt that the washlands need to be pumped out to 
prevent further issues of flooding if there is a sustained 
period of heavy rain. This issue is to be raised with  
Nigel Adams MP. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JBM 
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20.03.7 
 
20.03.7.1 
 
 
 
 
20.03.7.2 
 
20.03.7.3 
 
20.03.7.4 
 
 
 
 
 
20.03.7.5 
 
 
20.03.7.6 
 
 
20.03.8 
 

 
FACILITIES UPDATE 
 
Allotments – All the allotments are occupied and all the 
rents have been paid. Unfortunately they are flooded at 
present 
 
Playground – some items may need to be looked at. 
 
Village Hall – everything going ok 
 
Activities for the More Mature – the coffee morning on 
4 April will be to support Prince of Wales Hospice. 
 
A discussion took place about VE Day and the PC will 
support any events. 
 
Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) – This is being worked 
on. 
 
HMS Kellington ceremonial lifebelt- ongoing difficulties 
sourcing a box to display the lifebelt. 
 
NEWSLETTER 
 
The next newsletter will be produced to coincide with the 
Prince of Wales coffee morning on 4 April. 
 

 

20.03.9 
 
 
 
20.03.10 
 
 
 
 
 

AOB 
 
None. 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on  
1 April 2020. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 


